From: DoNotRepl ayroll.doa.virginia.gov

To: Payroll@doa.virginia.gov
Subject: CIPPS Testing for Mainframe Network Move
Date: Tuesday, July 6, 2021 1:00:15 PM

**% Please do not respond directly to this e-mail. The originating e-mail

account is not monitored. ***

As part of the VITA Data Center move project, the IBM mainframe network is
scheduled to migrate from the existing data center at CESC to the QTS data center on Sunday, July 18. On Sunday,
July 11th, from 8am - 9am, there will be a test window for CIPPS users to validate access and batch security file
transfers. Agencies are strongly encouraged to participate in CIPPS testing:

CIPPS Logon Access - logon into CICS, then to CIPPS (Milleninium)

CIPPS Batch Security File Transfer (if applicable) - transfer a TEST file to your agency's designated CIPPS test file
location. (Contact AppTechTech@doa.virginia.gov if you need a test file location)

Agencies should report test results to AppTechTech@doa.virginia.gov after the Sunday, July 11th testing. If issues
arise during testing, notify the same email distribution as soon as possible.

Thank you in advance for your assistance in this important configuration change.
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